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October 2019 Newsletter

Parental Questionnaires

Thank you to all parents who completed the questionnaires last week. It was lovely to see how much parents recognise and appreciate the hard work and dedication of the staff and the opportunities we provide for our children. Thank you for your lovely comments. The school is always keen to address any concerns or listen to suggestions and comments. If you have a concern at any time, please see your child’s class teacher at the end of the day. If you have any suggestions or comments, please place them in the comments box at the main reception. Thank you

Arts Award 

We are delighted to receive the national Artsmark Gold Award in recognition of our strong provision and attainment in the Arts. This is an excellent achievement and something the staff have been working towards for some time. It recognises the vast opportunities our children have and demonstrates the school’s commitment in supporting children to be successful and to develop their gifts and creativity in a range of subjects.

Half term  

Could parents please ensure all children take home their belongings, including P.E kits and bags to allow cloakrooms to be cleaned thoroughly over the half term holidays. Many thanks.
Curriculum

The children have been extremely busy this half term and it has been lovely to see them so engaged and enthusiastic in their learning. They have been so excited to share with me their learning and to celebrate their achievements.

Early years 

Our reception children’s topic has been ‘Peace at last’. They have been investigating and making their own musical instruments. They have been learning about bedtime routines and how to look after themselves. They have all taken part in the ‘Balancability’ sessions using balance bikes to develop their core strength, balance and coordination. The children also attended the ‘Funky Monkey’ balance festival, had an Elma parade and dress up day and family learning event.   

Year 1

The Year 1 topic has been ‘Enchanted Woodland’. The children have learnt about the habitats of different animals, designed and created their own habitats for their chosen animal. The children have all been on a woodland walk to explore the different features and created their own paintings or wild and garden flowers.

Year 2 

Our Year 2 children have been studying ‘Famous Explorers’. They visited Captain Cook’s Museum at Stuarts Park and took part in a range of workshops. They also studied Christopher Columbus and made comparisons between the two famous explorers.   

Year 3/4

Our Year 3/4 children have been studying ‘The Stone Age’ period. They had a visit from a Stone Age performer to explore the lives of people from that period. The children have designed and made their own stone age tools using recyclable materials and have designed their own cave paintings using a recreated cave for inspiration. 

Year 5/6

The Year 5/6 topic has been ‘World at War’. The children have studied ‘World War 1 & II. They visited Eden camp, created images of the Blitz in Art, designed and created Anderson shelters in Design and Technology and learnt famous war songs in Music.

Diary Dates

	Friday 25th October @ 3.15pm

	Break up for Half term

	Monday 4th    November @ 8.50am
	Children return to school



	Sunday 10th November


	Eston Remembrance Service



	Monday 11th November
	Normanby Remembrance Service



	Thursday 14th November
	Flatts Lane Autumn walk (Reception children)



	Friday 15th November 
	Children in Need (wear something spotty)

	Monday 25th November
	Enterprise week


Be happy. Be successful. Be proud. Be Bankfields
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